
To Katell and all the French quilters we encountered in beautiful Southern
France.

 It has been one week since returning home and we have not stopped thinking about you or
talking about  you for  one moment.  My husband and I  speak about  your kindness,  warmth,
generosity, great food, all the gifts and unconditional love given to us each and every day we
were in Southern France. 

It is almost impossible to believe that two women met on the internet and because of patchwork
developed a heartfelt friendship around a Pine Cone Quilt and a 92 year old woman. Language
was never a problem because at home I could always hit the translate button. Language was
not a problem in person either because everyone tried so patiently to speak a little English or
use their hands and eyes to help me understand. I will never forget the happy faces, the tears of
joy and all those kisses and the beautiful patchwork shown to me. I still cannot believe, that
now, 100 women in Southern France know the  secret of the Pine Cone Quilt which Miss Sue
shared with me 14 years ago for the first time and have come up with so many inventive ways to
make it.

I want to thank you and everyone for the grand hospitality, generosity, the tremendous kindness,
warmth and true appreciation shown to me concerning my work. The well planned days with our
fabulous tour guide, organizer and hostess were amazing. Every minute was planned and every
need was met. It was magnificent not to have to cook, wash dishes plan daily excursions, shop,
drive or think about anything but patchwork. My head is still in the sky among the clouds.

Thank you to Patrick for welcoming into his home people he had never met or seen before this
time. Smitty and I felt  right at home each day. He learned a great deal about soccer and I
learned about an orange flower that I enjoyed eating from the garden. I was so taken by the
Pigeon houses in Southern France that I came home and purchased the book from Amazon in
French. I also purchased a copy of Le Rouvray to remember the quilters Katell took us to meet
in Penne.

Each time we sat down to eat at the house, at a restaurant or at a patchwork gathering was like
a feast for a King and Queen. The fabulous food dishes were delicious and a visual delight. We
ate, drank and enjoyed everything placed in front of us. Eating three meals a day and the large
variety of cheeses with each meal is a delight my husband is still speaking about and will never
forget. We also loved all the different ways to have duck and other meats we tried for the first
time. 

Thank you is not enough to say for the great unforgettable time we had with all of you. We will
spread the word about your love and hospitality forever.

Sincerely,

Betty and Smitty


